News from St Vincent’s Church, Praia da Luz (Church of England)

November 2017

Welcome to the Newsletter from Luz Anglican Church

Service Information for November
All Sundays 8 am communion and 11:30 Sung communion. Sunday 12th is Remembrance Sunday, in the 11:30 service will be an act of remembrance with the laying of the wreath. 

Thursdays said Communion at 10:00 with the exception of November 16th when there will be no service.
Message from Fr. Rob

November is for me is always a time to think about those people in our lives that have done so much for us, and meant so much to us.

We have the Remembrance Day service in which we give thanks for the sacrifices that so many have made in order for us to enjoy the freedom that we have. But there are also All Saints and All Souls days on which we remember and give thanks, firstly for all the people of faith that have gone before us, those who have set sometimes incredible examples of continuing to practice their faith in the most dreadful and difficult of circumstances and  All Souls Day, where we 'honour' the dead.

Remembering saints and martyrs and dedicating a specific day to them each year has been a Christian tradition since the 4th century AD, but it wasn't until 609AD that Pope Boniface IV decided to remember all martyrs. Originally 13th May was designated as the Feast of All Holy Martyrs. Later, in 837AD, Pope Gregory IV extended the festival to remember all the saints, changed its name to Feast of All Saints and changed the date to 1st November.

​November then is a month in which we remember all those we love but see no longer, and also a month in which we can give thanks to those we never​ knew who sacrificed their lives for those of us who came after.

Let's give thanks!

Harvest Festival
The harvest festival on Sunday October 1st resulted in a record food collection for the International church to use for the homeless and hungry of Lagos and area, thanks to all those who donated.
Bible Study The Mystery of Everything
This 5 week course based on the film The Theory of Everything which is about the life of Stephen Hawking. The course explored ways in which the mysteries of the universe and  everyday life – and the acceptance that we have more questions than answers . The course was well supported.
Advent Course There will be an advent course starting on Thursday 30th November at 11:30 in the Chapel at Casa do Jardim
Coffee Morning Friday October 13th [image: image1.jpg]



The picture below from the Coffee Morning which was a great success with more than 80 people attending.
Our ‘ladies who bake’ excelled themselves providing a wealth of tempting home-made cakes, pies and savouries for sale. The jam and chutney stall did a brisk trade; the tombola stall was full of enticing prizes; and delicious cafeteria coffee and cakes available for refreshment. Word had got to a local blueberry farmer who donated punnets of blueberries with a promise of more for jam-making.

There was a really good atmosphere and the Sálao proved to be a very good venue

Congratulations to our hard working fundraising team who with the help of our very supportive congregation raised 800€ towards Chaplaincy funds.

Funeral of Peggy (Margaret) Brown
Peggy died peacefully at her home on Saturday 14th October, many people attended a service of Thanksgiving for her life on Friday 24th October. Her daughters Susie and Sally told us many stories of her earlier life including her war service driving large lorries. Peggy was a member of our church for many years and is much missed. She was laid to rest in Luz cemetery.
Recruitment of Chaplain for East/Central
The  final date for applications was Friday October 27th and interviews are due to take place on November 14th
Chaplaincy Web Site This has up to date information and reports about things happening in our chaplaincy. The Luz entries are being updated by Tricia Bechgaard, if you have anything about our church contact Tricia.                        http://www.stvincentsalgarve.org/
100 Club This is a valuable way of supporting St Vincent’s financially. To join the monthly draw of 3 x €100 prizes, the cost is €120 per year but you can join at any time.   Please contact John Payne johndavidpayne@yahoo.co.uk Tel. 282 789 946

Best wishes from Joyce Daffey (Congregational Warden) Tel.: 282 788 104 or 918824584  email  joyce_daffey@hotmail.com

